
Load Carrying Capacity Modification (Addendum) Label (SET23B)  

NHTSA Recall No. 23V757 
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Dear Owner: 

This notice is sent to you in accordance with the National Traffic and Motor Vehicle Safety Act. Southeast Toyota Distributors, LLC has 
decided that certain 2022-2024 Toyota Tundra vehicles fail to conform to Federal Motor Vehicle Safety Standard (FMVSS) No. 110, 
“Tire selection and rims” as it relates to Load Carrying Capacity Modification (Addendum) Labels. 

What is the condition? 

The Addendum Label is a yellow label (see diagram below) located on the driver’s side center pillar. The Addendum Label takes 
into account the net weight of accessories added to your vehicle by SET after i t  was manufactured and updates the occupant 
and cargo carrying capacity of your vehicle.  The vehicle occupant and load carrying capacity is located on the Tire and Loading 
Information Label. 

In the affected vehicles, the current Addendum Label is not correct.  This could result in a driver overloading the vehicle, which may 
increase the risk of a crash. 

 

What will Southeast Toyota Distributors, LLC do? 
Enclosed, you will find a new Addendum Label for your specific vehicle (VIN listed above). 

What should you do? 

 
 If you no longer own the vehicle, please call Southeast Toyota Distributors, LLC at 1-800-301-6859. 
 If you are a vehicle lessor, Federal law requires you to forward a copy of this notice to the lessee within ten days. 

 
What should you do if you have further questions or any problems? 

If you have any further questions, or if you have a problem updating your label, please contact either: 

 Southeast Toyota Distributor’s Customer Assistance Center at 1-800-301-6859; or 
 Your local Toyota Dealer 

If you believe that the dealer or Southeast Toyota Distributors, LLC has failed, or is unable to remedy the noncompliance within a 
reasonable time, you may submit a complaint to the Administrator, National Highway Traffic Safety Administration, 1200 New Jersey 
Avenue S.E., Washington, DC 20590 or call the toll free Vehicle Safety Hot Line at 1-888-327-4236 (TTY: 1-800-424-9153), or go to 
http://www.safercar.gov. 

We have sent this notice in the interest of your continued satisfaction with our products, and we sincerely regret any inconvenience this 
condition may have caused you. 

Thank you for driving a Toyota.  

Sincerely, 
Southeast Toyota Distributors, LLC. 

Please assist us by affixing the enclosed Addendum Label to your vehicle.  Installation instructions are located on 
the following page. If you need assistance, your local deal can affix the label, free of charge. 
 

David Pecen      
1045 S State Road 415
New Smyrna Beach, FL   32168-9180

407810-1 000177 

This notice applies to your vehicle, VIN:  






